
January 18, 2021 

Dear Premier Horgan, 

We are writing this letter to you in our roles as Executive Director of the Sierra Club of British 

Columbia and as a Treaty 8 Elder and Sierra Club BC Board member. We are asking that you 

halt the construction of the Site C dam in light of the mounting cost overruns and growing 

evidence of geotechnical instability. 

Sierra Club BC has long opposed the construction of the Site C dam due to the environmental 

dangers it poses, as well as the devasting impacts on the Aboriginal and Treaty rights of the 

Treaty 8 First Nations. Our concerns have intensified as we have learned more about 

increasing costs and risks posed by this project. 

As a Cree and Dunneza Elder, former hunter and trapper, and active user of the land within 

the Treaty 8 boundary, Bud Napoleon has also spoken for many years against the 

construction of the dam and advocated for the protection of the Peace River.   

He spent his childhood learning to hunt, trap, gather berries, and collect medicinal plants 

near the river, and believes that its protection, and that of the land, is crucial to be able to 

pass down knowledge to younger generations about the birds and animals and how to 

coexist with them. 

He says: 

“When you really enjoy wildlife, it stays in your heart. That’s why I went to be by the river so 

many times. To be able to sit outside and watch the river go by and the birds fly overhead. 

And to know that there is wildlife and an abundance of medicinal plants and berries. 

“Now when I drive by there is so much destruction all along the river valley, and even where 

they diverted the water. The hurt inside me was so great when I saw it that I couldn’t drive 

too far without tears in my eyes. It hurt me so much.   

“When I was younger, I saw that when the Elders talked about destruction sometimes they 

couldn’t talk anymore because it hurt so bad. I know now exactly what they were feeling. I 

will not drive along that road anymore to see the destruction. The hurt is too hard to bear.”  



 

 

 

 

Although much damage has already been done, this government still has an opportunity to 

halt the project and protect the land and water. 

We call on you to do this now. 

 

Sincerely,  

 
Bud Napoleon and Hannah Askew 

P.S. We have also enclosed an earlier letter to you from Bud Napoleon which was mailed to 

you in the spring of 2020. He did not receive a reply from you and so is unsure if it was 

received and is therefore enclosing it again. 
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